
COMMISSIONER PROCEEDINGS 
 
March 1, 2022 
The Lincoln County Board of Commissioners met in special session at the Colorado Township Hall in 
Beverly on Tuesday, March 1, 2022. Chairman Dennis Ray called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with 
Vice-Chairman Darrell Oetting and Member Randy Lohmann present. County Clerk Dawn Harlow was 
present as recording secretary. 
 
Purpose: to gather community input on spending the $575,334 of federal funding received from the 
American Rescue Plan Act.  
 
Visitors: Harold Flaherty, David Flaherty, Aaron Wertenberg, Butch Mitchell, Dora Schroeder, Joel McCosh, 
Rhonda Bell, Caroline Piersee, Kelly Gourley, Brandon Cochran, and Bonnie Robison  
 
Attendees identified the following needs: City of Beverly new water well; City of Beverly playground 
equipment and landscaping at the City Park; City of Beverly improvements to Main St; and Twin Valley 
Telephone Company can expand broadband internet service with assistance in determining needs, 
funding, and partnership with third parties. 
 
Ambulance Service Director Brandon Cochran provided attendees with the proposal and information 
previously presented for the Lincoln County Ambulance Service. 
 
Previously submitted proposals were announced, including the City of Barnard lift station, Lincoln County 
Sheriff’s Department reporting/ticketing program and hardware, broadband internet, Post Rock Rural 
Water District automatic water meter readers, USD 299 gymnasium HVAC upgrade, and Lincoln Track 
Committee new track at the Jim Mettner field. 
 
The chairman adjourned the meeting at 7:27 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
  


